Mr. Michael Foster

Director, Motor Vehicle Service Division
American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO
1300 L Street, NW

Washington, DC 20005-4128

Re: QO0V-4Q-C 05171465/HQTV20057
Class Actlon
Washington DC 20260-4100

Dear Mike:

The above referenced case was scheduled for National Arbitration on March 28 and 29. Prior to the
hearing the parties agreed to remand the case to Step 4 in accordance with Article 15.5.D.4.
Subsequently, the parties met at Step 4 of the grievance-arbitration process to discuss the above
referenced grievance. Time limits were extended by mutual consent.

The issue presented by the APWU is their challenge of the current ievel of the Driver Safety Instructor
(P7-07) position. The Union's dispute sought to upgrade the position of Driver Safety Instructor to level
(P7-09), one level higher than the Tractor Trailer Operator.

The parties agree to resolve this case based on the following:

The position of Driver Safety Instructor (P7-07) will be upgraded to (P7-08) as soon as administratively
possible. All employees currently incumbent in a Driver Safety Instructor (P7-07) position will be
upgraded to a Driver Safety Instructor (P7-08) position.

There will be a one-time lump sum payment to the employees receiving the upgrade. Those employees
who were placed in the position between 2007 and 2012 will receive a $5000 payment. Those
employees who were placed in the position between 20013 and 2017 will recelve a $2500 payment.

Sincerel

Rickey R/ Dean Michael O. Fogtgs"

Manag Director, Motor Vehicle Service
Contract Administration (APWU) American Postal Workers

U.S. Postal Service Union, AFL-CIO
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